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DISCLAIMER: Oregon’s hospital staffing law directs OHA to post hospital 
staffing plans received by OHA. OHA does not review or approve the staffing 
plans prior to posting. OHA does not endorse staffing plans nor can OHA 
provide advice or guidance about the application or enforcement of any 
staffing plan.  
 
It is the hospital’s responsibility to submit plans to OHA that are current, 
compliant with applicable laws, and address all units where services covered 
by the staffing plan are provided.  
 
 
 

If you need this information in an alternate format, 
please call our office at (971) 673-0540 or TTY 711 

Survey and Certification Unit 
800 NE Oregon Street, Suite 465 

Portland, OR 97232 
Voice: (971) 673-0540 

Fax: (971) 673-0556 
TTY: 711 

http://www.healthoregon.org/nursestaffing 
mailbox.nursestaffing@odhsoha.oregon.gov  
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